
Table of Contents 
 
 

State/Territory Name: Maine  
 
State Plan Amendment (SPA) #:12-007 
 
This file contains the following documents in 
the order listed: 
 
1) Cover Letter 

 
2) Approval Letter 

  
3) Companion Letter 

 
4) CMS 179 Form 

 
3) Approved SPA Pages 
 



O2XI
Typewritten Text
/s/



 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 

Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

 

Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
Disabled & Elderly Health Programs Group 
 
 

April 30, 2015 

 

Ms. Mary C.  Mayhew 

Commissioner  

Maine Department of Health and Human Services 

#11 State House Station 

442 Civic Center Drive 

Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

 

Attention:  Ms. Stefanie Nadeau 

 

Dear Ms. Mayhew: 

 

We have reviewed Maine State Plan Amendment (SPA) 12-007 received in the Boston Regional Office on  

June 29, 2012.  Under this SPA, the state proposes to restructure its state plan to specify reimbursement 

methodologies for Medicaid covered outpatient prescription drugs.  Unless otherwise specified, the effective 

date for this SPA is April 1, 2012.  In addition, the state proposes to reduce the reimbursement methodology for 

brand name drugs from Average Wholesale Price (AWP) minus 15 percent to AWP minus 16 percent.  

Effective July 1, 2012, the state proposes mandatory generic substitution with exceptions for certain target 

populations and conditions, except where the federal upper limit applies.  Effective September 1, 2012, the state 

proposes to change its coverage for outpatient drugs for smoking cessation from all Medicaid beneficiaries to 

pregnant women only.  In addition, the state increases the dispensing fee for mail order pharmacies for brand 

and generic drugs from $1.00 to $2.50, effective June 30, 2013. 

 

Based on the information provided, we are pleased to inform you that the Maine SPA 12-007 is approved 

with an effective date of April 1, 2012.  A copy of the signed CMS-179 form, as revised, as well as the 

pages approved for incorporation into the Maine state plan will be forwarded by the Boston Regional 

Office.  

 

Please note that a companion letter is also forthcoming with the complete formal SPA approval package 

requiring a corrective action plan within a specified time frame.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this amendment, please contact Bernadette Leeds at (410) 786-9463. 

 

  

      Sincerely,                                                                               

       /s/ 

      John M. Coster, Ph.D., R.Ph. 

      Director 

      Division of Pharmacy 

 

cc: Richard McGreal, ARA, Boston Regional Office 

 Aimee Campbell-O’Connor, Boston Regional Office 

 Pascale Desir, MaineCare Services 
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